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Brian Brink
Superintendent

9475 N IL Hwy 148

Mt. Vernon, IL 62864

Phone (618) 244-8072
Fax (618) 244-8129
June 22, 2017
Dear Parents / Guardians:
As many of you are aware, there has been broad regional and national concern regarding institutional water quality.  This concern has prompted us to test the water in our school.  A certified lab has now completed testing at McClellan Elementary School and we are very pleased to announce that the lead concentration in all of our potable water sources are well under the EPA action level of 15 parts per billion.
All of our water fountains at McClellan tested under 1 part per billion while two of our kitchen sinks tested at 1.4 parts per billion.  The third kitchen sink which is used for washing dishes tested at 11.8 parts per billion.  It is important to note that the testing was completed from water that had been standing for 8-18 hours, which is the EPA testing protocol.  A second test was also completed on all potable water sources using water that had run from the fountains for thirty seconds.  This test showed that all of our water sources are under 1 part per billion.

The safety of our students is our absolute first priority.  If you have any questions about lead levels, please feel free to call at 244-8072.

Sincerely,

Brian Brink
Superintendent 
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